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Glen Lennox Conservation 
District Development meeting
Time: 5:30 p.m.
Location: Glenwood Elementary
Info: townofchapelhill.org

Glen Lennox gets new $42 million investor

dth/Melissa Key

Glen Lennox, a Chapel Hill community, will soon see renovations and maintenance after Washington, D.C.-
based company Federal Capital Partners announced a $42 million investment with Grubb Properties.

by Nora Chan
staff writer

Residents of a Chapel Hill 
apartment complex might see 
renovations after a Washington, 
D.C.-based company announced a 
$42 million investment Tuesday.

Federal Capital Partners is pair-
ing with Grubb Properties, owner 
of the Glen Lennox apartment com-
munity off N.C. 54 since 1986. The 
project also includes Riverwoods 
Apartments in Raleigh.

The money in Glen Lennox will 
mostly go toward maintenance and 
renovations for the property, said 
Todd Williams, the vice president of 
investments for Grubb. He said the 
property is more than 60 years old.

“We do know that at some point 
in time in the long-term future that 
we will have to make some tough 
decisions about what the future of 
that property will be given the age 
of some of those assets,” Williams 
said. “That’s essentially the process 
that we’re going through with the 
community right now.”

Grubb decided to seek a partner 
last spring, Williams said.

“Federal Capital Partners stood 
out amongst all the folks that we 
had talked to,” Williams said. “They 
had a similar interest in the prop-
erty that we did, which was more of 
a long-term interest in seeing that 
property through any changes.”

The investment marks Federal 
Capital’s first in North Carolina.

“We’ve been looking in the 
Raleigh-Durham area specifically 
for a couple of years now,” said 
Alex Marshall, managing partner 
for Federal Capital.

“The Glen Lennox complex is 
very well-located in Chapel Hill, 
which is a strong market for apart-
ment demand and other funda-
mentals,” he said.

Stephen Estes, a UNC senior who 
has lived in Glen Lennox for two 
years, said companies buying from a 
distance may change the target com-
munity for the neighborhood.

“Glen Lennox in the past has 
been a place for affordable housing 
and access to campus, and it has 
met the needs of people who need 
those two things,” Estes said.

“They’ll be trying to maximize 

revenue. I think it’s probably going 
to go to more expensive housing, 
which would eliminate one good 
option for affordable housing close 
to campus,” he said.

But while Williams said Federal 
Capital will be involved in decision-
making for the properties, he said 
residents won’t see a major change 
as a result of the investment.

“This is really a capital invest-
ment and not a real change in 
the management,” Williams said. 
“We’ve managed the property as 
long as we’ve owned it, and we’re 
going to continue to do so.”

Marshall said the companies 
will try to arrive at decisions that 
work for everyone.

“We’re certainly interested to see 
how it shapes out, but we trust that 
Grubb is now on the right track,” 
Marshall said.

Contact the City Editor
at city@dailytarheel.com.

Council revisits town plan
by Mary Choi
staff writer

The town’s comprehensive plan 
dominated discussion at the Chapel 
Hill Town Council’s annual retreat, 
with council members pointing out 
the need to update the document 
more frequently and better incor-
porate town services.

The last comprehensive plan 
was finalized in May 2000, and 
the plans traditionally focus on 
land-use patterns, said Mayor 
Mark Kleinschmidt in an inter-
view.

He and council member Penny 
Rich said they would like Chapel 
Hill’s new plan to integrate use 
of services like the police, the fire 
department and schools.

“I certainly want to make sure 
that the process for creating it is 
an inclusive one,” Kleinschmidt 
said. “And that the community has 
adequate opportunity to partici-
pate and influence the outcome of 
the plan.”

The comprehensive plan out-
lines community priorities, helps 
set policy direction and serves as a 
guideline for future decisions.

David Owens, a professor in the 
UNC School of Government who 
discussed the plan with the council 
at the retreat, said the comprehen-
sive plan should look 10 to 20 years 
down the road.

“You need that longer time 
perspective to provide the critical 
context for individual decisions,” 
Owens said. “It’s hard to step back 
and look at the big picture and 
look at the long term.

“It’s difficult to make it concrete, 
but it’s extremely important.”

The current comprehensive plan 
is organized around 12 themes, 
which include conserving and 
protecting existing neighborhoods, 
planning with the University and 
developing strategies to address 
fiscal issues.

Rich said 2000’s comprehensive 
plan fell short because it was not 
updated.

The plan was supposed to be 
revisited every five years.

“The importance of compre-
hensive plans is really that you’re 
planning for the future,” Rich said. 
“It needs to be a living document 
because everything changes.”

School of the Arts may raise tuition

by lauren russell
senior writer

In preparation for reduced state 
funding, the University of North 
Carolina School of the Arts is try-
ing to break the rules to survive.

The public conservatory is peti-
tioning to override the systemwide 
6.5 percent cap on tuition increase 
in order to inflate tuition for in-
state undergraduate students by 
11.6 percent for the next school 
year. 

The UNC-system Board of 
Governors recommends a maxi-
mum 6.5 percent cap increase 
to the General Assembly when 
deciding budget cuts and tuition 
increases. 

The cap is included in the 
Second Four-Year Plan, which the 
board approved in November. The 
plan maintains the same tuition 
policies as former President 
Erskine Bowles’ original Four-Year 
Tuition Plan. 

John Davis, a member of the 
board, said he was against any 

institution raising tuition above 
the cap and sending larger bills to 
students and families, but also said 
that it could be inevitable.

“Deeming by the budget cuts 
from the state, we might be forced 
to help make money by raising 
tuition later on,” Davis said.

UNCSA’s proposal raises in-
state tuition by $500. Out-of-state 
tuition would be raised by $1,000 
— or 6 percent. 

The combined hikes would sup-
ply the school a net revenue of 
about $437,000. 

As a public conservatory, 
UNCSA has few peers nationwide, 
and instead must compete largely 
with private institutions. The 
school is not able to provide the 
same sort of merit-based scholar-
ships as these private institutions, 
said David English, the school’s 
associate academic officer.

Typically half of the UNCSA 
student body is out-of-state — 
compared to other UNC-system 
schools, where only 8 to 12 percent 
of the student body is out-of-state, 
he said.

UNCSA also needs expensive 
equipment for many classes, said 
Student Body President Alysha 
Perrin.

“When we get major cuts, we 
lose entire programs or schools,” 
Perrin said.

Nearby UNC-Greensboro will 
present a tuition increase proposal 
right at the 6.5 percent mark, said 
Alan Boyette, the university’s vice 

provost for academic affairs.
 “I find it surprising given the 

6.5 percent cap,” Boyette said about 
UNCSA’s proposal. “Given declin-
ing state support, I wouldn’t criti-
cize any institution.”

Matt Horbat, a UNC alum and 
current UNCSA graduate student, 
said the school has been trans-
parent about the possible tuition 
increase with e-mails and forums. 
He, English and Perrin said the 
students haven’t protested the 
higher cost.

“It’s just one of those costs we’ll 
just have to grin and bear,” Horbat 
said. “It’d be hard to find a similar 
school not having these kinds of 
problems.”

The school’s alternate plan has  
the same out-of-state, $1,000 
tuition raise, but increases in-state 
tuition by 6.5 percent, yielding 
$55,395 less than the first pro-
posal.

The board is expected to review 
tuition proposals submitted by 
UNC-system schools at its meeting 
Thursday and vote on the propos-
als Friday.

Contact the State & National 
Editor at state@dailytarheel.com.

“Given declining 
state support, I 
wouldn’t criticize 
any institution.”
Alan Boyette, vice provost for 
academic affairs at unc-greensboro

Money will go toward renovations

Proposal exceeds cap on increases“The importance 
of comprehensive 
plans is really that 
you’re planning for 
the future.”
Penny rich, town council member

She cited the economic down-
turn as an unforeseen circumstance 
that the plan could have addressed 
in updates.

Turning to the future compre-
hensive plan, Rich said zoning is an 
important focus because new devel-
opment in Chapel Hill will likely be 
renovations of existing commercial 
and residential spaces.

There is no deadline to complete 
an updated plan, but Kleinschmidt 
said he hopes to finish by summer 
2012.

The council will work with town 
staff and the community to accom-
plish this, he said.

Contact the City Editor
at city@dailytarheel.com.

 MILL HOUSE
 ROCKS!

 For more information call 968-7226
 or go to   www.millhouseproperties.com

 Sales, Rentals and Management

 Don’t miss out on great units for 
 next year - sign before you leave 

 for spring break!

 FREE  TAX  HELP
 VITA - Volunteer Income Tax Assistance

 UNC School of Law

 WHEN:  Feb. 3 - April 3, 2011
 Thurs:  5-7 PM; Sat:  12-3 PM; 
 Sun:  12-3 PM

 WHERE:  Van Hecke - Wettach Hall
              Room 3031

 For More Information:
 studentorgs.law.unc.edu/vita

 405966.CRTR


